
 
From: TeamE5 <TeamE5@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>  
Sent: 03 February 2025 08:05 
To: gps appeals <appeals@gpsltd.co.uk>; Planning Enquiries <planningenquiries@herefordshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: URGENT - Hearing Agenda - Appeal Ref 3350934 etc - Madley Caravan Park HR2 9NQ 
Importance: High 
 

Good morning, 
 
The Inspector has reviewed the information provided by the Council on 29 January 2025 and considers 
that there is sufficient information provided to justify continuing with the Hearing at this time. The 
Inspector wishes to make it clear that he has not formed any conclusions on any of the matters raised 
and that the evidence provided under the cover of the Proofs of Evidence of Kelly Gibbons and Scott 
Low will need to be discussed at the Hearing. 
 

The Inspector considers that it would helpful if David Wilkinson (Planning Enforcement Officer) 

and/or Sam Chesterton (Planning Enforcement Officer) could attend the first part of the Hearing, in 
order to explain in more detail how the notices were served. 
 
The Inspector also notes that the area of land to which the enforcements notices relate is proposed to 
be enlarged in order to include two cesspits. The Inspector will need to be satisfied that there would be 
no injustice caused to the appellant by extending the ‘red line’ on the Enforcement Notices in this way, 
and would be grateful for a discussion/submissions on this point.  
 
It is confirmed that the Hearing will open as scheduled at 10:00 on Tuesday 4 February 2025. I attach a 
copy of the Agenda for the Hearing. 
 
Regards 

 

 

 

Rebecca Gray (She/Her) 
Enforcement Case Officer 
Planning Inspectorate 
T 0303 444 5761 
E teame5@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 
www.gov.uk/pins 

 
Ensuring fairness, openness and impartiality across all our services 

 

This communication does not constitute legal advice. 
Our Customer Privacy Notice sets out how we handle personal data in accordance with the law. 
 

Please take a moment to review the Planning Inspectorate's Privacy Notice which 

can be accessed by clicking this link. 
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Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or 

confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended 

recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must 

you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this 

email in error and then delete this email from your system. 

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to 

monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other 

lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any 

attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of 

any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary 

checks. 

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions 

or policies of the Inspectorate. 
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